Trenton Light & Water Dept.
Utility Board Minutes
March 23, 2021  8:30 AM
The meeting was called to order by Tony Burriss due to absence of Mayor Ricky Jackson.   Others present were: Bubba Abbott, CeCe Jones, Billie Wade, Frank Gibson, Rickey Graves, Joe Wamble, Richy Turner, and Jenny Corbin.  Visitor was Logan Watson, Trenton Gazette. 
The minutes of the February 23, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved after motion by Bubba Abbott, second by Billie Wade.
Revenue Summary thru February 2021 and payment totals for 2/23/21 – 3/22/21 were distributed and reviewed.  Motion by Rickey Graves and second by Bubba Abbott to approve the payments passed unanimously.
Safety Report:  There were no reportable incidents.  Regular Safety Meetings resumed in March for both Electric and Water/Sewer Departments.  The safety report was approved unanimously following motion by CeCe Jones and second by Rickey Graves.
The building discussion included informing the board of floor plan changes and decisions about the radio tower and repeaters located behind TLW building, as well as whether to move or demolish the yellow metal building due to elevation issues with the new building. 

The board voted unanimously to approve joining a coalition of LPCs in supporting TVA’s Public Power Model in a lawsuit filed with FERC to allow wheeling power through the TVA system.  This motion was made by Billie Wade with second by Rickey Graves. 
Joe disclosed to the board that the loan application for USDA to finance the new TLW building was completed and filed earlier this month.  

The next regular meeting of the TLW Utility Board will be Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 8:30 AM.     
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:18 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

---------------------------------

Jenny Corbin, Office Manager/Accountant

----------------------------------

Ricky Jackson, Utility Board Chairman
